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Minutes of the February 13th 2019, St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association

The 483rd meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:30 AM. President
Ratermann led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiances and Chaplin John Fava gave the
opening prayer.

All officers were present except trustee Dan Bauer.

President Ratermann stated we received an application for membership from Vincent Simpher.
Motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Dick Buehler to accept the application. Motion
passed on a voice vote.

President Ratermann made the following announcements: Next month is the election of Officers
and we are encouraging anyone interested in running to please do so. Also, Mike Anderson won the
Pension Board election and is offering to send e-mail meeting summaries to members. President
Ratermann asks if the membership was interested in having someone from Better Together to
speak at one of our meeting. The consensus was yes.

Secretary’s Report: A motion was made Herman Ubben, seconded by Don Cognata to waive the
reading of the minutes. Motion passed on a voice vote.

Treasure’s Report: Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly Treasurer’s Report. A motion was made by
Wil Grove, seconded by Rick Moore to accept the report subject to audit. Motion passed on a voice
vote.

President Ratermann stated members; Tom Deguire, Leonard Deschler, Steve Simms and Louis
Welz had passed away along with non members Michael Janz and William Priest. Sick members
are: Dan Bauer, Mike Andrews, Ralph Campbell and Larry Flowers.

President Ratermann stated he spoke with Jeri in the Chiefs Office about the letter we had sent to
the Chief about the Library. She said she would bring it to his attention again and call him back.

Old Business – None

New Business – Tim Fitch has an article in the post about the City County Merger

Tony Pona stated we had 78 members in attendance today.

A motion was made by Jim Wurm, seconded by Ken Gable to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at
11:41 AM.


